Minutes of the Piper's Area Resident's Association Committee Meeting 10.12.12

Venue: Carole Bent's house- The Old Nursery, Marlborough Lane at 7.30pm

1. Apologies: Daphne Hardwick, Pete Cousins, Bea Menier

Present: Duncan Cunningham, Cllr Watts, Cllr Bluh, Cllr Mattock, Kareen Boyd, Carole Bent, Susanne Webb, Colin Doubleday, Claire Bouverie-Brine, Linda Kasmaty, Steve Rosier.

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting were approved by Duncan Cunningham and seconded by Kareen Boyd

3. Matters Arising and AOB

Marlborough Lane will possibly be closed at some stage over Christmas, the public need advance notice of this.

Croft Sports centre signage is still on the ground.

The laurel bushes in Hesketh Crescent.

The Bell.

4. Police Update – PC North

The petty burglaries in southern Swindon, where thieves were on foot and breaking in through the back windows of houses,  stopped on the 29th of November, apparently because 3 youths were arrested.  A second type of burglaries where mainly Asian families are being targeted for gold items, has not been resolved, police are working together to try and arrest the perpetrators.

We asked about Neighbourhood Watch schemes; a new police co-ordinator has been appointed to organise the scheme which has not  active in many areas  for a while. The scheme is useful because it is a good conduit between police and local residents in an area, and reduces house insurance premiums. It is worth considering buying an alarm system for about £40 which has 2 parts, one in the house and one in the back garden, as a potential burglar approached, they would cut through a beam and the alarm would sound.

5. Steve Rosier- Corn Exchange Update

Steve Rosier talked us through plans for changes to the roads around Old Town and the general ambience he hopes would be created by the development of the Corn Exchange and surrounding buildings.

Since he last came to brief PARA, there has been a Heritage Assessment carried out by Oxford City Council, they felt remedial work was needed on the Corn Exchange's structure. On the 20th of November a presentation was made to the panel, who gave positive feedback. Most local buildings erected over the last 40 years are generally very poor.

It is hoped the plans will go for approval at Planning Committee in February or March 2013.

6. Spring Cleaning/signage 

Kareen agreed to meet with Jackie Moyles on Thursday 13th of December at 4.30pm to talk about spring cleaning and signage in Old Town. Cllr Watts said the Old Town Group supported it. Colin said local residents have expressed intreset to join in community events and this may mean we would see a wider group join a clean up event.

7. Marlborough Lane Roadworks Update.

The double yellow lines in the middle of Marlborough Lane have been removed. There will be an update on double yellow lines in old Marlborough Lane in January. Resurfacing will be done after Christmas.

It was pointed out that there is an issue with the Marlborough Lane/Evelyn Street junction, council highways officers needed on site to see situation for themselves.

Action: Cllr Mattock To organise a site visit to monitor traffic flow.

 Action: Cllr Mattock: Ensure residents receive written communication about road closures.

Action: Cllr Mattock organise reinstatement of Croft Sports Centre sign.

Parents of 5 children attending Croft School are concerned about crossing Marlborough Road; councillors expressed the view that a pelican crossing would be too expensive to install and there are already quite a few controlled crossings in the area.

The laurel bushes in Hesketh Crescent have been pruned a lot, to allow for easier passage along the pavement. It was pointed out that the height of the laurel bushes should not be reduced because they effectively screen unwanted views of the school.

Action: Cllr Bluh and Cllr Mattock to inform those in charge of hedge cutting to retain the height.

Cllrs accepted that the fencing around the school is in a mess, this will be rectified by the council  and then it will be maintained by the school.

Action: Cllr Bluh will ensure there are no builders on the Croft School site over the Christmas holiday, and request that the interior red lights are turned off.

8. Community Drop in on Thursday mornings at the Art Centre

Jackie Moyles and Tracy Scott have organised this to give residents a chance to air their views about the area. It needs publicising more widely.

9. Trees in Croft Woods next to Nationwide BMX track

Those marked with a red cross have been identified as needing felling to allow other trees to grow properly. Neither the Forestry Commission nor Swindon Borough Council can afford to do this.

AOB

           Adrian and Andrea Downing thanked PARA for help with tree planting, they gave us a card and biscuits.

We thanked them for organising the tree planting.

The Bell now is open for business, the management wanted a licence to stay open until 2am 7 days a week and have outside entertainment.

They have been granted a licence to stay open until 12am Sunday to Thursday, with 1.30am on Friday and Saturday.

 Entertainment on Friday and Saturday can be until 1am, the rest of the time until 11pm. But not outside.

            19, High Street had a request to grant a licence to sell alcohol turned down.

            Planning permission  for a two storey building in the garden of 30, Evelyn Street      

            has been turned down. Cllrs advised that they understood that this was because it was unsuitable development.

            Kareen asked Cllr Mattock about answers to questions she had emailed him. She will resend the email because he had not received it.

Martha Parry has been invited to our next meeting to talk about the organisation she runs-Civic Voice.

The date of the next meeting: 14th of January 2013 at 7.30pm

Cllrs Bluh and Mattock will arrive at 8pm.

